

DROST PARK KHOURY LEAGUE MINUTES
April 3, 2012

I. Rita Rogers called the DPKL meeting to order at 6:43 pm on April 3rd, 2012.
 **Meeting now being held @ Maryville Baptist Church on 1st Tuesday of Month.

II. **Attendance:**

*Kristy Butcher	*John McNamara
* Gary Schreader	*Rita Rogers
* Sarah Detton	*Jeff Detton
* Paul Falbe	*Mitch Hellickson
* Dana LeVasseur	*Kelly Rogers
* Becky Wilgus	Tracy Young-Stacy
Chris Oberkfell	

*Denotes DPKL Board Member

III. Motion to approve March minutes: Rita R.. Motion, Jeff D.. 2nd – Approved by all

IV. **Committee Reports:**

President Report: John McNamara

Should have the Merger Storage unit cleaned out before the end of April. No May rent.

Treasurer Report: Rita Rogers

March 2012

Balance Forward: \$111,593.83

Total Income: \$9,085.50

Expenditures: \$43,313.05 + Uncleared checks \$491.00

Electronic Debits: \$5,182.83

Close of month balance: \$77,366.28 Outstanding \$N/R

Light the Field Fund: \$0

Light Bill \$0

Note –Equipment sales to be deposited and ear marked for shed: \$3,240.40 current fund balance is (\$-2,409.60)

Sponsor Solicitation: Sarah Detton

65 Sponsors paid – Will be ordering sponsor board soon. All sponsors are in. Had difficult time working with Sewtime regarding logos. Sent all logos either via email or USmail, but for some reason, she didn't get some of them. She was abrupt and tried contacting the sponsors herself. Gave one of the sponsors a run around about logos. So I asked her not to communicate with the sponsors. It is hard to keep the sponsors, if there are other sources making it difficult for them. Also color changes need to be passed through regarding sponsors, because some sponsors are very picky, and don't want to lose them for next year.

Managers Committee: Jeff Detton

Approved newly added Managers for 2012 Jeff Motion, Rita 2nd. All approved. Will continue to disperse emails to board members to handle the numerous emails being received.

Picture Day Committee: Becky Wilgus

Picture day is April 28th on Field #4. Hope for great weather. Looking into alternatives. Possible using Maryville Christian School Gym, Sarah will check on that if inclement weather. Also possible SJN. Possible rain day May 5th or May 19th.

Fundraiser Committee: Paul Falbe

Still have Strawberry bread in freezer. Need to be picked up by parents. Ravinellis night is Mon. Aug 6th. 50 people will get cutback.

Uniform Committee: Leslie Crook

“M” on hat changed to block instead of script. Printing for uniforms must be done by 4/20.

Scheduling Committee: Dana LeVasseur

Waiting for rough draft schedules from Jeff Thurston.

Concession Stand Committee: Rita Rogers & Becky Wilgus

Purchased some food boards for the concession stand. Will need to make hooks to hang them. Had a lot of applicants apply to work this year. Going through and making selections and sending notifications. 4/14 will be concession stand clean out day. Board Members will get 50% off. Kelly will make Board Member ID's for concession stand use. Need to pay tab every two weeks. Possible look into purchasing Ice maker for next season. They will provide shirt counts by end of week. (Teal)

Rosters and ID's: Kelly Rogers

No Report

Umpire Committee: Chris & Lawrence Oberkfell

Held meeting and at least 1 training session. Not a lot showed up for 1st training day. Chad a little disappointed. Would like some room to put umpire's equipment in the back of concession stand. Will get three tubs to separate the equipment for umpires. Chad must communicate with Chris openly and keep him in the loop on everything. Will get shirt counts from Chris Navy Blue.

Building and Grounds Committee: John McNamara

Shed is being built. Hope to have masonry done in the next couple of weeks. Fields are almost all done. No need for anymore work days. Field crew working on misc. items to get ready for the season. Received counts for shirts. (Pink)

Web Page Committee (PR): Paul Falbe

No Report

Equipment Committee: Terry Crook

No Report

Registration Committee: Gary Schraeder

No Report

Special Events Committee: Jaimie Corradini

She has Pitch, Hit and Run all set up. She has talked with City regarding parade. She has other activities lined up for opening day!

Public Relations Committee: Tracy Young-Stacy

Went over minutes from the meeting they had. Great ideas, and will take on helping with fundraisers during this part of the season. See handout.

V. Old Business

- A. Assign new Chairperson for Public Relations committee: Motion to assign Tracy Young-Stacy to the Chairperson of committee. Jeff Motion, Sarah 2nd All approved.
- B. When do we close the Concession Stand during regular season? If we have out of town teams, concession stand must be open. Late games, concessions will give a final call before closing. If only 1 or 2 games, may close early and give final call.
- C. Approve newly added 2012 Managers: See Manager Committee report.
- D.

VI. New Business

- A.
- B.
- C.

VII. Adjournment 8:20 PM

The next meeting will be Tuesday May 1, 2012 8:30 pm Location Concession Stand